# **COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - SEPTEMBER 4, 2007**

# TRAFFIC REVIEW CONTROLS AT ABERDEEN AVE. NEAR IMMACULATE CONCEPTION ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

# Recommendation

Bernie DiVona recommends:

- That the City of Vaughan Engineering Department conduct a full traffic review in the vicinity of Immaculate Conception Catholic Elementary School located at 500 Aberdeen Avenue;
- 2. That the Engineering Department review the installation of "No Parking/Stopping" signs as may be required on Aberdeen Avenue; and
- 3. That the review and recommendation be brought forward to a future Committee of the Whole meeting.

## **Economic Impact**

No economic impact as this recommendation is to request a review and analysis on the need and appropriateness of traffic controls and signs.

# Communication Plan

Engineering Staff will discuss with the residents and a School Representative the findings of the study and options.

#### Purpose

That the City of Vaughan Engineering Department conduct a review of traffic and provide the residents of Aberdeen Avenue with the comprehensive study.

#### **Background - Analysis and Options**

Residents expressed the need to conduct a review of the speed controls, raised intersections and/or speed hump and/or any other traffic control in front of Immaculate Conception Catholic School that may be warranted. Also the double and triple parking that takes place during the school year in front of the school.

#### Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007

This report recommends a change from the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources have not been allocated.

#### Regional Implications

N/A

#### Conclusion

The residents of Aberdeen Avenue hope that a review of the necessary traffic measures will resolve the on-going traffic issues experienced by the residents of the area.

#### **Attachments**

N/A

# Report prepared by:

Councillor Bernie DiVona, ext. 8339

Respectfully submitted,

Bernie DiVona Councillor - Ward 3